
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes 

March 28, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Fontenot with the Prayer and The Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

President Fontenot reported he had spoken with Mr. Sam Ratanji and that he will fund the 

awards for Most Improved Students at Rayne High.  The ceremony will be held on May 10, 2019 

at Rayne High School North Gym at 9:00 AM. 

President Fontenot reported that Ken Arceneaux might have a water fountain for The 

Children’s Museum.   The project will be revisited after we receive more information from Mr. 

Arceneaux. 

Cajun Fitness sent an application for Corporate Sponsorship.  The application will be reviewed 

for approval. 

Bob Landry reported that the Veteran’s Park account balance has reached $39,000.00. 

Jared Lawless reported that the first phase of the 911 Sign Project is complete.  He also stated 

that we can begin second phase when funds become available.  The cost of each sign is $50.00. 

President Fontenot inquired if we had any RYLA applicants and none reported yet.  Deadline is 

May 1, 2019. 

Ed Taylor reported that Mary Zaunbrecher and Clarence Prudhomme will meet with the 

Membership Committee on April 11, 2019 after our regular meeting for a seminar on how to 

increase membership. 

Michelle Veillon announced that the Rayne Chamber of Commerce will be having their Business 

After Hours at the Holiday Inn Express in Scott Thursday, March 28, 2019 from 5 PM to 7 PM. 

Troy Kibodeaux made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Nick Simoneaux and 

carried. 

 

 

 


